OCTOBER 3, 2018

The regular meeting of the Gearhart City Council was called to order on
Wednesday October 3, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. by Council President Daniel Jesse. Present were
Councilor Fackerell, Councilor Jesse, Councilor Cockrum, City Attorney Peter Watts and
City Administrator Chad Sweet.

Council consented to add a second visitor’s section to the agenda.

There was no conflict of interest declared by any member of Council.

ON MOTION by Councilor Fackerell, 2" by Councilor Cockrum to approve the
minutes for the Sept. 5, 2018 meeting, MOTION was approved 3-0, 2 absent.

Each Council member was given reports from the Planning Commission, Police
Dept., Fire Dept. and City Treasurer.

Councilor Cockrum reported the CERT team is working on:
¢ Radio Communications
e The CERT training in Nov.
e Connex discussion
e Jan. 2019 CERT training with medical professionals

City Administrator Chad Sweet reported:
e 6 acres of scotch broom have been mowed at Little Beach
e We are working with the City of Warrenton on a pre-application for
Oregon Solutions. They offer technical expertise to find a solution
regarding the elk herd.
Chief Deputy Paul Williams spoke to the council about supporting the bond
measure and explained the existing jail and the need for a new one.
Carol Lucas 702 3™ St. has property that borders the East side of the Neacoxie
Creek. It has huge spruce trees and wildlife. Ms. Lucas asked the City Council to

consider purchasing her parklike property to add to Gearhart’s Parks Master Plan.



Margaret Marino P.O. Box 2353 asked the city to consider applying for grants.
There are funds available to help with costs of mowing and removal of invasive species.

ON MOTION by Councilor Fackerell, 2™ by Councilor Cockrum to adjourn the
meeting, MOTION was approved 3-0, 2 absent. Council President Daniel Jesse adjourned

the meeting at 8:28 p.m.
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